Mr. E. Michael Pollack
The Commonwealth of Massachusetts
Division of Fisheries and Game
Field Headquarters
Westboro, Massachusetts 01581

Mr. Donald J. Martin Main St. Wales, Massawhusetts 01081

Dear Mr. Pollack

I would greatly appreciate it fi you could send me an application for the sportsmen's pheasant rearing program, if it is not already too late.

It has been at least three years since the club participated in the program, but under the present leadership and financial position of the club dictate that we will reenter the program at a larger scale, if allowed to do so. According to our calculation, the construction of a pen 75 feet by 50 feet would be adequate for 125 birds.

We also realize, the program is to our advantage. Most clubs like to feel they are doing you a favor, but we will call a spade a spade.

I did receive a pamphlet from you last March on the pneasant rearing program, which game me all the information I needed.

I thank you very much for your time and comporation and antiously await you reply.

Respectfully yours,

Donald J. Martin, President Wales Fish & Game Club, Inc.

DJM/am